
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL BATE: APRIL 2,2007 

THROUGH: ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT & TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: COUNCIL CHAMBER DESIGN AND TECHNOLOGY 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council approve the attached technology plan for Council 
Chambers as amended by prior Council action on February 26, 2007. 

BACKGROUND 

At the City Council meeting of February 26, 2007, the City Council requested that staff 
provide an overview of the new technology for the renovated City Council Chamber. As 
part of this project, tenant improvements will occur in the public and office spaces 
throughout the building. This report provides an opportunity to look at improvements that 
address the functional needs of the Council Chamber and associated audiovisual 
accommodations. This approach recognizes the need for technology enhancements while 
respecting the historical significance of this public space. The Council Chamber 
improvements include: 

New furnishings (Council dais, staff tables, and lecterns) 
Technology upgrades (audio, video, and control systems) 
New mechanical, electrical, plumbing and fire suppression systems. 

The programming effort for these elements included coordination with staff from various 
departments, KPAS representatives and the consulting team of Architectural Resources 
Group (ARG) and Shen Milsom & Wilke (SM&W). A series of meetings with City of 
Pasadena staff and the consultants over the past several months has allowed for the 
development of a final plan, including a determination of the type and extent of the 
audiovisual facilities and system requirements. The attached plan and audiovisual matrix 
outlines the design of the Council Chamber, adjacent Council conference room, adjacent 
staff waiting area and loggia overflow areas. During the Council discussion on February 
26th, the technology plan was amended to remove the electronic voting feature. 
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City Council -2- 

Construction activity in the Council Chamber and supporting areas is moving forward. All 
of the supporting infrastructure for the technology has been installed, and the installation 
of the various hardware identified in Attachment 1 is ongoing. In addition, the mechanical, 
electrical, plumbing, and fire suppression systems have been installed along with a new 
ceiling in the Council Chamber. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Sufficient funds are available for the improvements in the Council Chamber and 
supporting areas in Budget Account No. 71904, City Hall Seismic Upgrade and Exterior 
Restoration. 

Respectfully submitted, 
/' 
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Prepared by: 

Steven L. Wright u 
Assistant City Engineer 
Department of Public Works 

Approved by: 

Department of ffiblic Works 
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